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“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

U.S. News and World Report, the global 
authority in health care rankings, once again 
identified Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home 
as one of the Best Nursing Homes for 
2018-19. The U.S. News evaluated more 
than 15,000 homes nationwide, in every 
state and nearly 100 major metropolitan 
areas and this year identified 2,975 nursing 
homes to earn the designation of a U.S. 
News Best Nursing Home. 
 
For the 2018-19 ratings, U.S. News has 
updated the methodology used to evaluate 
nursing homes to ensure that the 
designation of Best Nursing Home is given 
only to those homes that demonstrate 
appropriate use of key services and 
consistent performance in quality measures. 
Nursing homes needed to receive an overall 
score from CMS in July 2018 and a staffing 
rating in either April or July to be eligible for 
a U.S. News overall rating. Only nursing 
homes that rated high, performing in either 
the overall or short-stay rehabilitation rating 
AND average or higher in the other rating 
received a Best Nursing Home designation. 

Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home Named as One of the 

Best Nursing Homes for 2018-19 by the U.S. News  

and World Report -- Fifth Year in a Row 

Mrs. Remy Johnson, Nursing Home Administrator 



“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Marigold Resident Spotlight 

Ms. Helen Hurd was born on February 21, 1922 in Montgomery, Alabama. She lived through the years of Jim 

Crow, where blacks were separated from restaurants, bathrooms,  theaters, water fountains just to name a 

few.  She saw the Black awakening in the 1960s and lived to witness the first Black to serve as president of 

the United States.   

Ms. Hurd has been a resident of the Marigold since 2014 and is the third resident to move into the facility. 

She is the proud mother of five children, 2 deceased and the grandmother of 15 grandchildren and many 

great-grandchildren. She is especially proud of her grandson, the renowned feather weight boxer, Jarret Hurd 

of Accokeek, Maryland.  Ms. Hurd, at the tender age of 96, is independent in performing ADLs (Activites of 

Daily Living).  Before retiring, she enjoyed traveling with her family.  She currently goes shopping with her 

devoted daughter, Catherine.  Ms. Hurd is known to the Marigold family as the best dancer, as she actively 

participates in events and wows other residents and staff with her dance moves. Ms. Hurd’s goal is to 

continue to be independent and live to be 100 years old. 

Ms. Helen Hurd 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

To make a donation, please visit:  
www.stoddardbaptistfoundation.org/donate.php 

Designation Numbers:  

9672 & 9673 

Designation Number:  

94544/74410 

Sharing success of programs with our communities in order to encourage confidence  

in sustaining repetitive support, growth and utilization of services 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php
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Building strong finances through efficient practice, adequate reserves and fundraising 

In Mid October, Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation,Inc. received wonderful news 

from the Mayor’s Office on African American Affairs that the organization will be 

amongst several selected grant recipients to receive a $5,000 grant!  
 

Stoddard will use the funds to expand its Memory 

L.A.N.E. Program, which stands for Living with 

Alzheimer’s New Education and has three key 

components: 

 

1) Dementia and Caregiver Strain screening and  

     Assessments,  

2) Education and Community Awareness and  

3) Memory Care and Respite Care  

 

The Mayor’s Office on African American Affairs (OAAA) seeks to engage  

the extraordinarily diverse culture of the African American community in the 

District of Columbia. OAAA works to empower these residents through equipping  

them with the government resources and services that they need while also 

providing programmatic support to each facet of the community.  

Stoddard Wins a Grant from the  

Mayor’s Office on African American Affairs! 

To learn more about Stoddard’s Memory L.A.N.E. Program, please contact: 

Ms. Keisha M. Clark at: (202) 328-7400, extension 1316 or via email at: kclark@sbhfdc.org  

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Board’s Corner 

The following Board Members celebrated their birthday during the fourth quarter of 2018: 

Dr. Grace H. Davis, Emerita 
November 8th 

Ms. Sandy Watson 
December 10th 

Dr. Barbara T. Jackson 
December 25th 

Rev. Dr. John M. Alexander, Jr. 
December 28th 

Stoddard Baptist Home Day 
On Monday, November 19, 2018, members of The Missionary Baptist Ministers’ Conference of Washington, 
D.C. and Vicinity (MBMCWV) hosted the Annual Stoddard Baptist Home Day at Pilgrim Rest Baptist Church 
in Washington, D.C. where Rev. Freddie Davis is the Pastor. For over a century, The Missionary Baptist 
Ministers’ Conference of Washington, D.C. and Vicinity has hosted SBH Day to promote Stoddard’s mission 
and help raise necessary funds for the daily medical and assistance needed for Stoddard’s residents.  
 
The guest preacher for the day was Rev. Dr. Robin A. Toogood, II, Pastor of Purity Baptist Church, WDC and 
musical selections were rendered by the Voices of Purity Baptist Church. Rev. Dr. John M. Alexander, Jr., 
Member, Board of Directors, SBHF, SBNH, SBGC, PC, faithfully serves as the Presiding Officer each year.  

Stoddard Baptist Home Day raised over $8,000.00 for its resident care programs. Stoddard Baptist Home 
Foundation, Inc. sincerely appreciates the attendance and contributions from  board members, organizations, 
churches, residents and staff.  



The CECA Foundation was established to celebrate caregiver excellence, and promote quality patient care 
by providing healthcare institutions with the funding, tools and best practices to recognize their outstanding 
caregivers. Stoddard is honored to have the CECA Foundation as a partner in our mission. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

SBNH CECA Award Winners - September, October, November and December 2018 

September - Danessa Drumgold,  

Director of Human Resources 

November - Josephine Fashina, 

Licensed Practical Nurse 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

October - Starletta Speaks, 

Certified Nursing Assistant 

December - Alberta Mantey, 

Certified Nursing Assistant 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

2018 ANNUAL HOLIDAY OPEN HOUSE cont. 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

2018 ANNUAL HOLIDAY OPEN HOUSE cont. 
SBGC CECA Award Winners - October, November and December 2018 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

December - Karen Chavez  

Unit Clerk, Brookland 1 

October - Troy Williams, 

Production Manager, Food and Nutrition Services 

November - Antoine Goode 

Social Services Coordinator 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Residents’ Rights Luncheon 

“Looking at You” Program 

Thanksgiving Day Luncheon with Families 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

2018 ANNUAL HOLIDAY OPEN HOUSE cont. 
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2018 ANNUAL HOLIDAY OPEN HOUSE 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation, Inc. hosted its Annual Holiday Open House on Friday, December 14th 
at Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home (Stoddard West). The guest preacher for the evening was Rev. John J. 
Nicholas, Jr., Senior Pastor of St. John Baptist Church in Arlington, Virginia. Mr. Winston Chaney, Radio Host 
of “The Morning Show” on WYCB 1340 AM, served as the Master of Ceremony. Every year, it is a time to 
felllowship in the joy of the Lord with residents, staff, board members and friends within the community. 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

December Monthly Birthday Party 

Christmas Party 

New Year’s Eve Party 



HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE 
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Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

Breast Cancer Awareness - October 26, 2018 

Wangdangdoodle, a program of music, dancing, prizes, hot dogs, popcorn and just an overall good time. It’s a blast 

from the past. The residents as well as staff had a great time.  

Salvation Army Band  

Bringing Christmas Joy  

with Music 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE 

Resident Christmas Party  

Christmas at SBGC  

with Santa and the  

Metropolitan Police  

Department 

New Year’s Eve Party 


